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     February 2006 

To:  

Club Chairperson & Disciplinary Officer

From:

Sussex Hockey Association  (SHA)

& 

Sussex County Hockey Umpires Association (SCHUA)

Dear Officer,

It has come to the notice of the SHA and the SCHUA that the standard of behaviour in some Clubs in the County has dropped to an unacceptable level and we are asking you to ensure that your Club is not one of these.

After much discussion and deliberation by a sub committee set up to look into this it is felt that part of the problem has arisen because there is not enough done to ensure that players, coaches, umpires, spectators and parents are informed of the Codes of Conduct that are laid down by England Hockey and the Southern Counties Hockey Association which the Sussex Hockey Association adhere to, apart from those you may have within your own Club.

1. It is the individual club/person’s responsibility for behaviour. All Hockey Associations above your Club level have their own codes, albeit they are very similar, and it is each Club’s responsibility to make sure their own members are aware of all these Codes. 

2. The onus of each Clubs Management Committee is to ensure that all team captains are aware of their responsibility regarding league and cup rules, as well as the Rules of Hockey, and that all players are made aware of these rules.

      3.
A further aspect is the need to maintain tight discipline control when there are instances of umpire abuse or violent conduct on the pitch.  Sussex has experienced an unprecedented number of red card incidents so far this season, and the County’s Discipline Administrator (Allen Filer) will be expecting clubs to suspend offending players for somewhat longer periods than the minimum laid down in the England Hockey Association Code of Conduct for these types of offences.  Captains especially have an important part to play in controlling the behaviour of their team at all times.

Any information you require regarding the above is contained in the County

Handbook or can also be downloaded from the County web site (www.sussexhockey.co.uk), namely:-

a)
Code of Conduct for Players, team officials and spectators.

b)
Code of Pitch Side Conduct

c)
Men’s and Ladies Sussex Open League Rules

d)
Cup Competition rules.

e)
Southern Counties or England sites for other league rules – as appropriate.

Please ensure that your captains (or other nominated representative) let the league secretaries know match results as requested and send in team report forms on time.

Teams need to arrive at grounds in time to adhere to the pitch times allocated to their games, or risk their own game being cut short. At some venues it does become necessary to shorten games when the pitch has been booked for a following game (not necessarily hockey) so that the final game has adequate time before the lights are switched off at the sports complex or school (often automatically or by a caretaker with set hours).

Please remind all players of the Match Day Misconduct Offences - Section 4 in the Code of Discipline for Hockey in England, and also Section 5 – Disrepute Offences. It is essential that anyone umpiring is aware of both these sections.

Your co-operation in ensuring all of the above is made known within your club would be greatly appreciated – Thank you.

Ron Easton

President 

Sussex Hockey Association
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